## **WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL**

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 6th January 2025 at 7.00pm

Present: Vice Chair- Mr Edward Bailey , Parish Clerk- Mrs Ann Dennis.

Parish Councillors - Mr John Dennis, Mr Steven Fettner, Mr Julian Stanbury,

Mr Rob Mill, Mrs Maggie Prosser.

Apologies. - Clir. Samantha Craig, Ward Clir. Mr Adam Paynter

25/01 The minutes of previous meeting on 2nd December 2024 were agreed and signed.

25/02 **Matters arising** – The appeal for house to be built in Yeolmbridge near Sanstone has been refused. The surprise is that flood risk was not regarded as a problem.

FloodSax have now been ordered

Christmas Lights – very effective, good feedback. Need to be more organised for next year. The councillors agreed that a road cable protector and waterproof box should be purchased in preparation for next year. Ideas were also put forward about the display for next year possibly wooden trees created from pallets.

25/03 Declaration of Interest - None

25/04 Public Participation - None. Very poor weather

25/05 Community get together – A new date was needed as this had to be cancelled at the last minute because of poor weather conditions affecting preparation and it was thought attendance. Thoughts are to offer some future dates to the Flood forum group and the organise the meeting around the date they choose. Dates suggested are Saturday 8th, 15th, 29th March.

25/06 Community Lunch –. This did not go ahead in December, low numbers. It is now planned for January 22<sup>nd</sup>. Invites have been given to as many people as possible. Some were available at the meeting and councillors took them to hand out. The club has acquired a grant but would still be using the money donated from the parish council.

25/07 Report on CAP meeting Dec 4<sup>th</sup> – As Cllr. Craig was not at the meeting through illness she had sent notes that she had made. The clerk gave a precis of these.

25/08 **Noticeboard update** – The noticeboards are due to be delivered on 8<sup>th</sup> January. Clirs Fettner and Mill agreed to meet the following Saturday to put them up.

25/09 Planning enforcement discussion request - There were some concerns about the wording of the response requested by Marazion council. Although as a parish we have had experience of the inconsistency of the team, the supporting response requested by Marazion was thought to be too strong. The clerk was to create a response and put this forward to the councillors to approve before being sent.

25/10 Finance - a) cheque to Mr J.Dennis for Christmas lights £46.97

January 2/2/25

b) cheque to Mr J.Dennis for £57.58 sandbag and sand order

Page 1 of 2

c) cheque to Mrs A. Dennis for £40 newsletters (3 pages)
Precept request has been received by CC
Current balance - £7,087.28 (£4208.57 CIL)

25/11 Correspondence – emails have been sent to all councillors with any important correspondence.

Cornwall Council Car Parks consultation details

The clerk has been advised that the street lighting switch off was being continued and was now due in our area. Yeolmbridge, Ladycross, Langore and Egloskerry part of the 24 areas to be switched off between 12 midnight and 5am by the end of January 2025.

A388 safety campaign process to start Wk.of 13<sup>th</sup> but possibly Wk of 20<sup>th</sup>.

25/12 Date for next meeting.

February 3rd at the Methodist Church community room, Ladycross. 7.00pm

Meeting closed at 7.30pm

Junuth 200 3/2/25